Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 19 October 2009
Grianach
Present: 
Scott Mackay, Lynne Flower, Laura Moodie, Joanna Murphy, Elaine Dearie, Stephen Rees, Teresa Mooney
1. Welcome and Apologies

There were apologies from James Limb.
2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed.
Tax Repayment from HMR&C has not been received, Lynne to chase.

Scott still trying to obtain quote for newsletter from Andrew Montgomery.

Laura speaking to Minute Man and Crosbies re calendar.

Scott has submitted an objection on behalf of the Society to the proposed flatted development in Darnley Street.

Scott has not received any response to the notice on the website asking for a second hand strimmer.  Agreed to leave this and consider a possible application for funding from the Steering Committee in the Spring.

Scott has discussed repainting of the yellow line markings at the corners of the Squares with the Council and has been advised that these can be redone.

ACTION
· Matt to post minutes of previous meeting online 
3.
Finance

The account balance stands at £3,481.90 after all outstanding cheques.

The tax repayment claim for the previous two financial years has been submitted to HMR&C.  However, payment (estimated to be c£450) has not yet been received.

ACTION

· Lynne to chase HMR&C.
4.
Communications
NEWSLETTER

Autumn Newletter going to the printer this week, will probably be available for delivery over the Hallowe’en weekend.
It was agreed that we should consider alternative sources of printing for example, buying/leasing one or using the services available at the Mitchell Library.
CALENDAR 2010

It was previously agreed that it would be a good idea to consider printing a Strathbungo calendar for 2010.  This could include photographs from the Art Competition and could also include key dates.  These would include refuse collection dates, committee meeting dates and the dates of other key Society events such as BBL, Clean ups, Coffee Mornings.

It was also suggested that this may be something we could obtain Southside Steering Committee funding for.

It was agreed that the first step should be to obtain quotes for c1,200 copies. Laura has done a first draft of the calendar and is in the process of obtaining quotes for printing it. 
.

· Action Laura to obtain quotes for printing calendar
5. 
Events

The following dates were agreed:-
Christmas Night – 8 December 2009 – Grianach;

Spring Fling – Saturday 6 March 2010;

BBL – Saturday 19 June 2010;

AGM – Monday 20 September 2010

Ceileidh – Early November.

· Action – Scott to invite extended committee to Xmas Event at same time as a reminder re monthly Committee meetings.

6.
Environment

It was noted that the blue bins were not picked up on the Squares last week

Laura Hudson Mackay has applied to be a Neighbourhood Improvement Volunteer, in order to take the Brighter Bungo project forward.  This will enable her to liase with Community Safety Services, get volunteers in each of the Roads/Squares and organise clean up events.  It is likely that Brighter Bungo will do a letter to the Community on a number of refuse issues once set up.
Back Lane Improvements – The TRO has not officially started but is progressing, realistically it will be Spring 2010 before this is obtained.
6.
Planning and Licensing

49 Queen Square

Lift hoist for disabled access – it was agreed that we should request that this approval be granted for the duration of residence of the disabled person.
Scott was contacted by Mrs Wilson and has submitted an objection on behalf of the Society to a proposed extension in Carswell Gardens.
Scott confirmed that the alterations at 27 RPS were compliant with the terms of the planning permission the owners had obtained and that he had advised the neighbour who had complained that there was no breach of the consent.
8. 
AOB
Scott gave the meeting an update on the Queens Park Performance Project which has been formed from member s of four Community Councils with the objective of the reinstatement of the bandstand in Queens Park.  The Project has secured initial funding of £15,000 and has formed a steering Group to look at the viability of the project.

The ownership of the church in Nithsdale Drive was discussed again and it was agreed that enquiries should be made regarding this.
The next meeting is will be on 
16th November at Grianach at 7.30pm
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